
Portsmouth 
Traffic & Safety Committee 

_______________________________________________ 
Traffic & Safety Committee Meeting 

8:00 a.m. – September 11, 2008 
City Hall - Eileen Dondero Foley Council Chambers 

 
ON SITE COMMITTEE: Please meet on Tuesday, September 9, 2008 at 8:00 A.M. in the upper parking lot at 
CITY HALL, 1 Junkins Avenue, to view the following locations: 

 
• Mechanic St./Point of Graves Cemetery – Request to reinstate “No Parking” and Request to reinstate 

“Stop Sign” on State at Marcy Streets” 
• State at Marcy Streets – Request to Reinstate Stop Sign 
• Ceres Street – Request for Loading Zone 
• Islington St. – Ampet Gas Station – Parking on Sidewalk 
• St. Patrick’s School - Request for Crosswalk at intersection of Winter St. and Marcy at So. Mill Pond 
• Sagamore Ave. near Jones Ave. – Site Distance 

__________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

I. CALL TO ORDER 
 

II. ROLL CALL 
  
III. ACCEPTANCE OF THE MINUTES:  August 14, 2008 (attached) 
 

IV. NEW BUSINESS: 
 

(A) Sagamore Ave. near Jones Ave. – Site Distance (letter dated July 3, 2008 attached) 
(B) Mechanic St./Point of Graves Cemetery – Request to reinstate “No Parking” and Request  

to reinstate Stop Sign on State at Marcy Streets (e-mail dated 9/1/08 attached) 
Proposed Ordinance Change 

(C) Marcy St./New Castle Ave. - Safety Concerns (e-mails and newspaper article attached) 
(D) Ceres Street – Request for Loading Zone (sketch attached) 
(E) Ocean Road at Mariette Drive – Request for sign (map attached) 

 
V. OLD BUSINESS: 
 

(A) Rte.1 - Southgate Plaza – Report back (letter dated August 28, 2008 attached)  
(B) Islington Street - Ampet Gas Station – Parking on sidewalk 
(C) Lafayette Road – Joe’s New York Pizza (sketches attached) 
(D) New Franklin School – Request to hold off for 90 days after completion of Project for Traffic 

Flow (May 8, 2008 minutes attached) 
(E) Brackett Road/Brackett Lane – Safety Concern – (Letter to new Homeowner and Aerial 

attached) 
 

VI. OTHER BUSINESS: 
 

Referrals from City Boards and Commissions  
 
(A) Brewyard Terraces – 125 Brewery Lane – Request for additional Extension of Approval 

TAC Referral (Site Plan attached) 
(B) St. Patrick’s School - Request for Crosswalk at Intersection of Winter St. and Marcy at So. 

Mill Pond (City Manager Referral) (e-mail dated August 25, 2008 attached) 
 

VII. ADJOURNMENT 
 

The Complete packet is on file at the Public Works Department 


